## GEORGETOWN UNIVERSITY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20007

DEPARTMENT OF PHILOSOPHY

December 21, 1972

Professor J. Ferrater Mora Department of Philosophy Bryn Mawr College Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania 19010

Dear Professor Mora:

Thank you for your recommendation of Professor Priscilla Cohn as someone who would be a good candidate for the position of Chairman of our Philosophy Department. We have sent a letter to Mrs. Cohn asking her to be a candidate.

I want to say that I regret that you find yourself unable to be a candidate and hope that you will continue to have a good opinion of Georgetown.

Sincerely yours,

Rocco E. Porreco

Chairman, Search Committee

REP/alg